Pirbright FMD report – tiny virus, big whitewash
The Anderson report into the foot and mouth disease (FMD) outbreak in Surrey last summer is a damning indictment of the lack of Government investment in science; a lack of real engagement by Ministers and officials in serious livestock disease; a failure to use modern data processing and above all a failure to deploy preventive vaccination strategies.

So says The Organic Research Centre – Elm Farm director Lawrence Woodward, who is appalled at the “whitewash” nature of this publication.

The Anderson investigation into the escape of the disease from the Institute for Animal Health at Pirbright in Surrey - which led to the crisis - found that "muddled and ineffective" leadership and "wrangling" between Whitehall departments led to dangerously poor management of the facility. 
It is estimated that the outbreak cost UK farmers some £100 million, as animals on eight farms in the Surrey area were infected with foot and mouth in August and September last year, probably due to foot and mouth virus samples leaking from broken pipework. 
The report says that because ministers had failed to put in place mechanisms for tracking farm animals, the Surrey incident could have seeded a much bigger national outbreak of foot and mouth with disastrous consequences. The Government says a proper tracking system is still not in place and will not be complete and operational until 2011.

On vaccination, Dr Anderson writes that –
“Maintaining the capability to vaccinate will continue to be important as

a potential disease control strategy.”

“The 2002 Report recommended that ‘the Government should establish

a consensus on vaccination options for disease control in advance of an

outbreak.’ In 2007 there was a limited number of calls for a vaccination

policy to be adopted from very early on in the disease. Despite the work

undertaken by Defra to explore and explain its vaccination policy after

2001, there remains confusion over the pros and cons of adopting such

a policy for the country as a whole. Vaccination still remains a highly

complex area. Defra should continue to engage with its community of

interest to explain the issues and how the key scientific, risk, economic

and welfare factors are integrated into decision making.”
In other words, after the catastrophe of FMD in 2001 which cost this country and the EU upwards of £8 billion, six years of debate and policy research on FMD vaccination have delivered nothing.
As Charles Clover concluded in the Daily Telegraph –

“The creeping degradation of standards that Dr Anderson has identified isn't apparently any specific individuals' fault. Though he blames five separate bodies - two ministries, a research council and two expert committees - none of these people have names. It is all a most unfortunate mess which absolutely mustn't happen again.”
“This is a piece of jelly skilfully designed not to be nailed to a wall.”
ends

